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This invention relates generally to electrical 
connectors and more particularly to an electrical 
lug or terminal secured to a support and adapted 
to have two electrical conductors engaged there 
with, said conductors having electrical engage 
ment ‘one with the other. 
The principal object of the invention is to pro 

vide a construction in which the connector is 
formed of a single strip of metal substantially 
devoid of lateral projections. 
Another object of the invention is to provide 

- a connector of the character described in which 
the end thereof is deformed into a socket or 
sleeve for the reception thereinto of electrical 
wire of relatively large diameter, said socket or 
sleeve adapted to be crimped upon said ‘wire to 
seize and 'hold same, whereby the free end of 
said wire may extend through the sleeve and be 
soldered to the opposite end of the connector. 
A further object of the invention is to provide 

~ a lug of the character described of deformable 
material which is provided with a sleeve-like con 
struction at the end thereof formed by lateral 
bending of the end of the lug or connector. 
Another object of the invention is to provide 

a device of the character described in which the 
end of the lug is bifurcated and the bifurcations 
are formed into a socket whose axis is parallel 
to the long dimension of the connector. 
Another object of the invention is to provide 

a connector of the character described by means 
of which a large diameter wire is adapted to be 
electrically connected to a relatively small diam 
eter wire, and in which the large diameter :wire 
is ?rmly anchored thereby relieving the strain on 
the said connection. 
Many other objects and advantages will be 

come apparent from the description which fol 
lows in which a preferred form of the invention 
is shown and described in connection with the 
?gures in which: 

Figure 1 is a perspective view of an electrical 
connector or terminal lug constructed in accord 
ance with my invention, same being shown prior 
to attachment to a base. 

Fig. 2 is a median sectional view taken along 
the length of the connector or terminal lug shown 
in Fig. 1, same having been secured to an appro 
priate base and having electrical leads associated 
with the opposite ends thereof. 

Fig. 3 is a view similar to that of Fig. 1 but 
showing a modi?ed form thereof. 
The type of lug or connector which is contem 

plated by this invention is usually secured by 
rivets or the like to a base of some insulating 
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material such as for example a ‘phenolic con 
densate or ceramic substance. There is provided 
an end portion, usually pierced, which projects 
beyond the edge of the base member and is 
adapted to have a wire soldered thereto. The 
opposite end of the connector overlies the base 
and is also adapted to have a wire soldered or 
otherwise connected thereto. > 

Very often, the second wire referred to above 
may be of a larger size than the ?rst so that it 
is difficult to obtain a good connection. 'Some 
constructions have utilized ears which project 
laterally of the lug or connector which are 
crimped over the wire. The disadvantages of 
this are that the lug or connector most be for-med, 
such as for example by ‘stamping, out of material 
which is wider than the body of the lug or con 
nector. This gives rise to waste, and renders it 
difficult to manufacture the devices from con 
tinuous metal strips. 
My invention contemplates that the lug-or con 

nector will be formed from a strip of metal whose 
Width is substantially the same as the width of 
the ‘body of the resulting device. The end of the 
lug or connector which overlies the base member 
is deformed laterally by means of suitable dies so 
that ‘there is formed a socket whose axis is sub 
stantially parallel with the length of the lug or 
connector. In one instance, the end is split and 
the socket formed of opposing bifurcations bent 
in a semi-circular formation over the top of the 
lug vor connector, and in another instance, there 
is no split and the entire end is deformed ‘to pro 
vide a semi-circular metal portion above the lug. 
Referring now to the details of ‘the device, ‘I 

have used the ‘numeral 10 to designate general-1y 
my new connector or terminal lug. Same is 
formed of an elongate strip of metal ll of de 
formable nature. At one end there is an eye l2 
adapted to receive thereinto a wire I3 which may 
be wrapped about the strip II at the notches M. 
This is clearly shown in Fig. 2. The wire I3 is » 
usually soldered in place thereafter, but this has 
not been shown for rendering the illustration 
simple. 
The strip II has a punched out'stop member 

l5 which is intended to engage the edge I 6 of the 
base member I‘! upon which the connector I0 is 
adapted to be mounted. There is provided an 
upset hollow formation l8 which extends down 
wardly in the same direction as the stop l5 and 
which serves as a grommet or rivet to enable the 
connector to be secured to the base member l1. 
Thus, the grommet formation I8 is adapted to be 
inserted in an appropriate opening I8 formed in 
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the base member I‘! and have its protruding ends 
peened over the bottom of the base member I‘! 
as shown at 20. ‘ As a result of this construction, 
the body of the connector l0 overlies the base 
member I‘! and the eye end l2 extends over the 
edge [6- as shown in Fig. 2. The grommet forma 
tion 18 may be round or rectangular in cross 
section to prevent swinging of the connector l0 
upon the base member I ‘I. 
With the exception of the fact that the con 

nector I0 is formed of a strip of metal whose 
width is substantially the same as the width of 
the body of the connector, the device thus far de 
scribed is known in the connector art. The in 
vention principally lies in the construction and 
arrangement of the end which is adapted to 
overlie the base member l1 and a combination 
thereof with the connector. The pertinent part 
of the illustrated devices is the right hand end 
thereof as viewed in the ?gures. 
In order best to describe my novel construc 

tion I will set forth the steps in arriving thereat, 
but it is not intended to be limited by any speci 
?c method of manufacturing the same. The 
right hand end of the strip II is illustrated in 
broken lines in Fig. 1 and is designated by the 
reference character 2!. By reason of a split 22 
which is formed in the center of the strip H and 
extends to a point spaced from the grommet for 
mation, the said end 2| is bifurcated and thereby 
divided into two portions 23 and 2d which are 
shown in both broken and solid lines in said Fig. 
I. The solid line portion of the view illustrates 
the con?guration achieved by said bifurcations 
23 and 24 after having been deformed in the de 
sired manner. It will be seen that such deforma 
tion is achieved by spreading the bifurcations 23 
and 24 from the positions shown in the broken 
lines, and bending the parts to cause same to 
curve inwardly and over the top of the strip ll. 
Each part is thus twisted in a semi-circular for 
mation, and together the parts provide a kind of 
socket or sleeve 29 with the juxtaposed ends 25 
and 2B spaced apart to permit a wire 21 to be 
inserted. Such a wire 2'! may be much larger in 
gauge than the wire l3. The insulated portion 
is inserted in the socket 29 and bifurcations 23 
and 24 crimped upon the same, by any suitable 
tool thereby ?rmly gripping said wire. The insu 
lation is removed from the free end of the wire 
27, baring the central conductor 28 which is 
passed into the eye 12 and electrically secured 
by solder (not shown). The wire 21 is anchored 
at 24 and strain is removed from the connection 
at the eye l2. 

If desired, the split 22 may extend to an opening 
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29 which passes completely through the strip H 
and is spaced from the grommet formation 20. 
The opening permits ready spreading of the 
bifurcations 23 and 24 during the deforming 
process and prevents tearing of the metal be 
yond that point. 
In Fig. 3 I have illustrated a modi?ed form of 

construction which is identical to the connector 
It in every respect except for the right hand end. 
Thus, the connector Si} is formed of strip H, with 
eye l2, notches H3, stop is, grommet formation 
it, and its right hand end is designated 31. In 
the process of producing the said connector the 
end 31 is twisted and bent in a circular formation 
over the top of the strip 1 I to form the socket or 
sleeve within which the Wire 27 is adapted to be 
disposed to enable said end 3! to be crimped 
thereupon. “ ’ 

In conclusion, although my invention has been 
disclosed in connection'with the speci?c details 
of preferred embodiments thereof, it must be un 
derstood that such details are not intended to be 
limitative of the invention except insofar as set 
forth in the accompanying claim. 

I claim: 
In a connector of the character described and 

formed of a metal strip, a socket formed from an 
end of said strip for receiving thereinto a con 
ductor, said socket being integral with said strip 
and substantially of the same width as the strip, 
and having a wall which is twisted and bent in a 
circular formation with the said end disposed 
over the tsp of the strip whereby to form the 
socket, said end adapted to be crimped upon the 
conductor, said wall being substantially shorter 
than the body of the connector. 
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